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Comments: I would like to object to the current project proposal and request that the full closure of OSV use be

reversed. This is unprecedented and opens the doors for other closures to follow. There has been a long-

standing agreement through a seasonal closure, this change to that agreement is unjust and should be illegal.

These lands are for everyone's use, not selectively choosing who gets to use it through political lobbying and

deep pockets.

I have traveled to McCall for years to recreate on OSV and Single Track Motorcycles. I have always admired that

the McCall area had trails and areas for all user groups and was open to how people chose to recreate. These

type of changes sadden me and bring concern to what will happen to an area like McCall as new people move to

the area and start closing public lands selfishly so only their user group is allowed.

I hope that the community is being contacted about this change and how it could impact the local economy. OSV

undoubtedly bring a large amount of income to small businesses in the area. Pushing these users out will be at

the expense of the local peoples income.

 


